From: <u>bphillips916</u>
To: <u>City Council</u>

**Subject:** Rezoning meeting 8/13/19

**Date:** Tuesday, August 13, 2019 6:19:21 PM

I am writing to the Planning and Zoning Commission members in regard to the zoning meeting being held tonight, August 13, 2019; in the matter of rezoning the land at Massillon Rd and Wise Rd for the building of condominiums. I would like to have my opinion on record as I do not agree with the rezoning and building of more residential living space. At this present time, very little green space remains in this once beautiful town. The schools are significantly overwhelmed, students receive education in outdoor trailers and the streets in the community are miserable to travel. The additional housing will further add to the declining classrooms and overloaded learning spaces, further congest the streets and limit the natural beauty. I can state that part of the reason we moved to the suburbs and chose to make Green our community to call "home" was to get away from the city feel and for better schools. Never did I envision that our children would be learning in trailers and every square inch of land being transformed into housing developments. Unfortunately, since moving here, we have watched the addition of stores, houses, senior centers, pipelines, etc., all while the residents of Green have spoke against these builds and their voices being hushed.

In closing, it is my hope the commission would consider the current residents in Green and put their agendas aside. That our voices, while in opposition of the council, will finally be heard and the rezoning of the land reconsidered.

Brett and Brooke Phillips 1277 Beechnut Drive Akron, OH 44312

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone